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Thursday 7th December 2023 
 

URGENT – ONLINE SAFETY  
Dear Families,  
 
It has been brought to our attention that there is someone online making contact with our pupils with a 
view to grooming them. Please, as a matter of urgency can you check your child’s devices for the name: 
 

 
Tom Davis 

TJ Davis 
Or the handle name doomsday (on virtual reality) 

 
I am sure that as families you check your child’s online activity; have the parental control settings on; and 
ensure that they know (as in properly know) the people they are ‘friends’ with and who they are talking to. 
However, these ‘people’ are very manipulative and ‘clever’ and manage to convince others of their plausible 
authenticity. It is a very scary world at the minute. 
We have regular meetings and workshops with Police Constable Neil Sharpe where he talks to the pupils 
about online safety - the issues and the dangers - but our children, as you are more than aware, are 
extremely vulnerable within these situations.  
If you carry out this check today, which I strongly urge you do, and you notice anything concerning or 
worrying, please get in touch with me as soon as you can so we can support and follow up. I have contacted 
the Police. 
 

 
Tracey Smith, Headteacher  


